For Immediate Release | April 1,2024

Annual street improvement operations to begin April 15t

Ridgway, CO — The Town will commence annual street
improvement operations on April 15™. This year, annual
street improvement operations will be split up into two
segments. In the first segment, which will run from April
15" through April 26%, Public Works personnel will add
gravel to the unpaved street sections that need to be
built up. The second segment, which will run from May
13™" through May 31%, will consist of Public Works
personnel using a street grader to restore the driving
surface and drainage attributes to the Town’s unpaved
streets. The process will also include the application of a
dust suppressant agent, known as magnesium chloride, to the unpaved streets.

The full schedule can be viewed HERE and is as follows:

2024 Street Improvement Schedule

Add Gravel to Streets:

April 15 Charles St.

April 16 Cora St. & Clinton St.

April 17 N Amelia St. & S Amelia St.
April 18 S Amelia St. & County Road 5
April 19 Lower Sabeta Dr.

April 22 Railroad St.

April 23 Liddell Dr. & Vista Terrace

April 24-26 Vista Terrace

Street Grading Operations:

May 13 Solar Ranches — Chipeta Dr. & Tabernash Ln.
May 14 Solar Ranches — All of Sabeta Dr. & County Road 23
May 15 Liddell Dr. & Vista Terrace

May 16 Vista Terrace

May 17 Magnesium Chloride application on streets
May 20 Clinton St. & Railroad St.

May 21 Hyde St. & Laura St.

May 22 S Cora St. & Moffat St.

May 23 Charles St., Frederick St. & Otto St.

May 24 Elizabeth St. & Charlotte St.

May 29 S Amelia St. & County Road 5

May 30 Mary St. & N. Amelia St.

May 31 Magnesium Chloride application on streets


https://townofridgway.colorado.gov/sites/townofridgway/files/documents/Street%20Grading%20Schedule%202024.pdf

Motorists are asked to exercise extreme caution when driving in the area of a grading operation. Residents
are asked to have vehicles removed from streets that are scheduled to be graded by 6:00 a.m. The Town
of Ridgway greatly appreciates your patience and cooperation!

For more information, please contact the Town of Ridgway at 970-626-5308 or
pneill@town.ridgway.co.us.
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